SCHWABE COLL

1530 Franklin Avenue,
Columbus, Ohio,
October 4, 1945.

Dear Mr. Schwabe:

I would like to express hearty approval of your remark, contained in a news item the first of the week, that "the United States should begin thinking about paying its own debts rather than borrowing more from taxpayers to lend to England and other foreign countries."

Like numerous other American citizens, my contribution to the recent war effort was of necessity confined to war bond buying and other indirect assistance as opportunity offered, the at times there was a bit of doubt as to the need of all of the huge sums as were called for and misgivings over the huge load of debt that was being piled up. And now that the war has been wonnit seems high time that this country was commencing to "put its house in order" and look to the future; this certainly cannot include any needless "deficit Spending" or billions of added debt or taxation to help by loand or outright grants countries that are quite capable of taking care of themselves—as England or Russia. So—"more power to you!"

Yours Truly,

C. B. Huffman

No acknowledgement necessary.